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25 September 2024 

 

ATTN: Dr Chen, Chao-liang 
Tamkang University 
Department of Economics – College of Business 
Room B1004, Level 10 
151 Ying-Chuan Road 
Tamsui 
Taipei-hsien 
Taiwan 
 

Dear Dr Chen,  

As you are aware, the Agreement on a Collaborative Dual Master Degree Program in 
Finance between Tamkang University (TKU) and Queensland University of Technology 
(QUT) is due to expire on 31 December 2024. 
 
After careful review of the activity that occurred during the course of this agreement, QUT is 
unable to continue to support this collaboration in the long term.  However we are willing to 
extend the above agreement for one additional year, until 31 December 2025, to facilitate 
the last cohort of students commencing at TKU in September 2025.   
 
Upon expiry of the agreement at the end of 2025, this program will be discontinued, noting 
the following: 
 

• The previously agreed four weeks of in-person teaching by an academic staff 
member from the QUT Faculty of Business and Law academic will proceed in 2024 

• In 2025, teaching support by QUT for this program will be conducted online rather 
than in-person at TKU  

• The final cohort of students must commence at QUT by the July 2027 intake. 
 
Thank you for the efforts TKU staff have made to support this program over the life of the 
agreement.  I hope we are able to continue, and in fact expand, other collaboration 
opportunities that are mutually beneficial for QUT and TKU. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Professor Mark Harvey  
Vice-President Engagement 
Queensland University of Technology 
 

https://www.teqsa.gov.au/national-register/provider/queensland-university-technology

